

ST MARGARETS ACADEMY

Autumn Newsletter #5

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we come to the end of Week 6 of the autumn term, we are thrilled to share with you a celebration of the incredible events and achievements that have already begun to shape our school community. From global inspiration to local exploration, our students have truly embodied the spirit of St Margaret's.

Hello Yellow Day

Mental health matters, and our school came together in a sea of yellow to support Hello Yellow Day. With creativity, compassion, and connection, students and staff raised awareness for young people's mental health, reminding us all that it's okay to not be okay — and that no one is ever alone. Thank you all for joining in and supporting. We are looking to sharing the grand total with you next week, hopefully we will reach or exceed our £250 goal by the 15th October. Thank you to all who have donated.























Bushcraft Exploration and Climbing

Nature became our classroom as pupils in Year 4 ventured into the wild for bushcraft exploration. Building shelters, learning survival skills, and connecting with the environment, this hands-on experience fostered independence, curiosity, and a deep appreciation for the natural world. We also built our resilience skills and learnt to overcome our fear of heights.





















Deaflympics Celebration

We are proud to shine a spotlight on the Deaflympics — a global event that champions inclusivity, resilience, and athletic excellence. Our pupils with other pupils from Plymouth, Exeter Torquay and South Devon College have been learning about the history and significance of the Deaflympics, engaging in activities that promote awareness and celebrate the achievements of deaf athletes around the world.

Below is feedback from a couple of our pupils:

Oscar in Year 6 (cochlear implant user)

On Monday 6th October, 2025, we met up with 21 deaf children in St Margaret's Academy Woodland Den. We were hosting a pretend Deaflympics. The Deaflympics is happening in Japan soon. People from Plymouth, Exeter Torquay and South Devon College all met up. The college students taught us some sports like football and volleyball. It was exciting because we got to meet lots of children like us - Deaf children.

At the end we had a medal ceremony and certificates. We celebrated our school values: aspiration, kindness, respect and responsibility.

Lennon Year 6 (BSL user)

Deaflympics sports happening Deaf teams. People who are students help play games. Twenty children on the field. The children like having fun. Deaf children new people coming here. The end day Jo gave medals all children. I joined that I was happy. I met new friend.











Y5/6 Girls Tag Rugby Festival

As part of our partnership with St Cuthbert Mayne we took part in a Girls Tag Rugby Festival at St Cuthbert Mayne. The festival was non-competitive and aimed at girls in year 5/6 and it was a development event which involved skills/drills and some friendly game play. The organisers promoted England Rugby's core values



of Teamwork, Respect, enjoyment, discipline and sportsmanship (TREDS). Some of the girls were awarded a medal for demonstrating these values. Well done to Ellie (teamwork), Ruby (discipline) and Evie (sportsmanship). All of the players were good ambassadors for the school demonstrating some of England Rugby's core values. Hopefully the girls were inspired to play tag rugby and may be go on to play for the Red Roses.







Y6 Boys Fast5 Netball Festival

As part of our partnership with St Cuthbert Mayne we took part in a Boys Fast5 Netball Festival at St Cuthbert Mayne. Fast5 Netball is a faster, shorter, and more dynamic version of traditional netball played with five players per side, featuring multi-point scoring zones (1, 3, and 5 points) and a "power play" for double points, rolling substitutions, and a golden buzzer for the power play. It is designed for high entertainment and to be more spectator-friendly, with games lasting only 12 minutes.

The festival was non-competitive and aimed at boys in year 6. It was a development event which involved skills/drills and some friendly game play at the end. The organisers promoted England Netball core values and some of the boys were awarded a medal for demonstrating these values. Well done to Roman (respect), Joshua and Riley (Netball skills). All of the players were good ambassadors for the school demonstrating England Netball core values and we were awarded the whole school award. Hopefully the boys were inspired to play Netball and may be go on to play for a team.







Harvest Festival Appeal

We are preparing for our Harvest Festival, which will be led by Father Nick from *St Mary the Virgin Parish Church*. As part of our celebration, we kindly ask for your support by sending your child into school with donations of tinned food, toiletries, pasta, or rice. These items will be donated to The Riviera Life Storehouse and Baby Bank, supporting families in need within our community.

Your generosity is greatly appreciated and helps us share the spirit of giving during this special time. Please can school by from next week until Monday 13th October.





Parent/Carer Workshop

We'd like to confirm that the final planned session for this half term will take place on Tuesday from 9:00am to 9:40am. A massive thank you to the parents and carers who were able to join the workshop on Tuesday this week — we really hope you found it helpful. Apologies for the mix-up with timings for Friday's session. This has now been rectified, and we can confirm that the correct timings are as stated above.

The workshop will explore how social media and digital engagement can impact the emotional, psychological, and developmental wellbeing of children and young people. Together, we'll look at both the positive and challenging aspects of online life—including:

- Self-esteem and peer comparison
- Screen time and digital boundaries
- Online safety and privacy
- Mental health and emotional resilience

Through practical advice, real-life examples, and open discussion, the session aims to empower families to:

- Foster healthier digital habits at home
- Strengthen communication with their children
- Prioritise real-world connection in an increasingly online world

Open Days Workshop

We are delighted to invite prospective families to our School Open Days taking place on: Monday, Thursday and Friday 9.30-10.30am.

These special days are designed for families considering a school place for September 2026, offering a wonderful opportunity to explore all that St Margaret's Academy has to offer.

Our fabulous School Councillors will be leading guided tours, sharing their experiences, and answering questions with pride and enthusiasm. Their warmth and insight provide a genuine glimpse into life at our school — from our nurturing ethos to our exciting curriculum and vibrant community.

Whether you're looking to understand our values, see learning in action, or simply get a feel for our welcoming environment, we encourage you to come along and discover what makes St Margaret's so special. Please **sign up** express your interest and availability for next week

We are so proud of the energy, empathy, and excellence our pupils continue to show. Thank you for being part of this journey — we look forward to a term filled with more learning, laughter, and leadership. We wish you a wonderful weekend with family and friends.

Kind regards,

Mrs Nikki O'Dwyer Headteacher













Parent & Carer Support and Advice Line

From 31st July, a Duty Family Support Worker will be available to provide support and advice on parenting



Parenting can be hugely rewarding but it can also be challenging especially if you think your child is unhappy or you are concerned about them and their behaviour.

We can provide advice on parenting including signposting to wider support services. Please click on the Iink to access more information.



Understanding your Child—Solihull Approach

In person events as well as online available via the Torbay Family Hub, Please click on the **link** to access more information



Support for Parents and Carers—Solihull Approach

For emotional health and wellbeing for all children and their parents so that they can thrive as kind, sociable and emotionally aware people throughout their lives.

inourplace online courses are developed by psychologists at the Solihull Approach in partnership with health experts, schools and psychotherapists as well as parents.





Diary Dates

13th October 2025	Y6 Hawthorn Swim Session
14th October 2025	09.00—09.40 Y5 & Y6 Parent Workshop
17th October 2025	Y3 Mini First Aid Workshops
20th October 2025	Y6 Maple Swim Session
21st October 2025	Halloween Disco After school—Information to follow
24th October 2025	Y6 Mini First Aid Workshops Last Day of School Term
27th October—2nd November 2025	Half Term Holiday
31st October 2025	Deadline for Y6 applications for secondary school
3rd November 2025	First Day Back for Children Y6 Maple Swim Session
10th November 2025	Y6 Maple Swim Session
13th November 2025 Individual School Photos	
17th November 2025	Y6 Maple Swim Session
17th November –21st November 2025	Book Fair in School Hall 15.00
24th November 2025	Pupil Progress Meetings Y6 Maple Swim Session
26th November—28th November 2025	Pupil Progress Meetings
1st December 2025	Y6 Maple Swim Session
1st December—2nd December 2025	Pupil Progress Meetings
5th December 2025	PTA Santa's Grotto
8th December 2025	Y5 Birch Swim Session
15th December 2025	Y5 Birch Swim Session
19th December 2025	Last Day of School Term
22nd December 25— 4th January 26	End of Term Holiday
6th January 2026	First Day Back for Children



Pine	Charlie	Charlie has truly wowed us this week with his fantastic attitude towards learning—especially in his writing! He's always eager to be the first to work with an adult, showing incredible motivation and commitment. Well done, Charlie—keep up the amazing work!
Beech	James	James has been chosen as our Star of the Week for showing great respect to others and for working so well as part of a team. He always listens, helps his classmates, and sets a fantastic example for everyone. Well done, James.
Apple	Kai	Kai is our star in apple class. He has impressed everyone with how aspirational he is both in and out of school. He has absolutely shone in Maths this week and is not afraid to challenge himself in everything he does. Well done Kai you superstar!
Oak	Riley	Riley is our star this week as he has shown excellent listening and participation in both his phonics and maths lessons. He has also been super motivated and tried his best. Well done!
Willow	James P	For consistently showing all of our school values. He is always focused on his learning, constantly challenging himself to improve. He is always a role model to the rest of the class and to the rest of the school. Well done James!
Holly	Arlo	This week Arlo has been trying his hardest in everything - he has shown the school values over and over again this week which is fantastic to see! He has taken responsibility for his own learning and the learning of others around him by encouraging others to do the right thing. Well done Arlo - keep it up!
Cherry	Iris	Iris is our star of the week in Charry for overcoming her fear of heights on a climbing trip. You challenged yourself to go further than you thought you would which shows aspiration! Well done Iris!
Hazel	Ollie C	Ollie C shows aspiration in all of his work but this week, we were incredibly impressed with Ollie's story writing. He took care to check his mastery keys to ensure they had all been used and has produced an amazing story that we've loved reading. Ollie - you're a star! Keep up the good work!
Rowan	Jazzy	Jazzy is the star of the week in Rowan. She displays all of our school values everyday from the moment she comes into class to the moment she leaves. She is a wonderful learner. Well done Jazzy
Birch	Mila	Mila is an amazing role model for all of the core values. She is always smiling, listens well in class and puts 110% effort into all of her learning. Keep it up Mila!
Hawthorn	Ellis	This week Ellis has impressed us with his commitment to his learning showing an aspiration to do well in class. His Science work this week was particularly well presented. Well done Ellis
Maple	Ginny	Ginny is the star in Maple. She has shown incredible responsibility in her writing, particularly focusing on her presentation. Keep up the good work Ginny!

